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Interoffice Memorandum 

 
TO:  Carl Geffken, City Administrator  

 
COPY TO:  Jeff Dingman, Deputy City Administrator 

  
FROM: Alie Bahsoon, Purchasing Manager 
 
SUBJECT: Purchase of Landfill Finish Dozer 

 
DATE: March 28, 2018 
 
 
In December of 2005, the Board of Directors approved Ordinance 93-05, thereby authorizing the city to 
participate in the State Cooperative Purchasing program. This process has enabled us to take advantage of 
other negotiated contracts that the State of Arkansas currently participates in. One of these contracts is a 
contract with the Arkansas State Highway Commission, an agency of the State. Because of this bid, we are 
able to “piggy back” off of their bid and obtain this much needed equipment.    
 
As indicated in the enclosed memorandum from Mr. Alan Spangler, Landfill Division Manager, this dozer 
will be replacing a 2001 John Deere 550 dozer (Asset 4004). This unit will be kept for spare parts and 
eventually sold in the city’s auction. 
 
Because of the capital equipment improvement plan recommendations by the Arcadis rate study in 2017, 
the Landfill Division of the Department of Sanitation (Program 6305) budgeted $145,500 for this 
purchase.  The City is acquiring this dozer from Riggs CAT of Fort Smith in the amount of $116,902.42. 
Funding for the dozer is coming out of the Sanitation’s Sinking Fund planned purchases. 
   
This purchase fulfills all of the purchasing obligations as mandated by both state and local purchasing 
requirements and I am therefore recommending that the enclosed resolution is accepted and approved by 
the Board. 
 
Please let me know if you should have any questions. 
 



Memo
To: Alie Bahsoon

Purchasing Manager

Cc: Jeff Dingman
Deputy City Administrator

From: Alan Spangler
Landfill Division Manager

Re: Purchase of Landfill Finish Dozer

Date: March 27, 2018

The Landfill Division is requesting to purchase a new finish dozer to replace asset number 4004, 
a 2001 John Deere 550 dozer. This request is being made due to the age and condition of the 
dozer and in accordance with the newly implemented Equipment Replacement Plan. The 550 
dozer at this time is not in working order and we are currently renting a Case finish dozer from 
Scott Equipment. The monthly rental is approximately $4,000 per month. The Landfill Division, 
program number (6305) has budgeted $145,500 in its 2018 budget for this purchase. 

This dozer is used at the Landfill for all outside slope work, finish grade work, pad construction, 
and all specialized dirt work that cannot be done with the oversized trash dozers. Once our new 
cell is constructed in 2022, we will need this finish dozer to maintain the final grades on the 
outside slopes for final permitted closure. 

We believe the John Deere 550 Dozer has been kept in service beyond its normal expectancy. As 
with any heavy equipment on a landfill application, it’s expected to sell or trade at or before
10,000 hours of use. This dozer has approximately 15,924 hours. Over the life of the dozer there 
has been approximately $208,701 of repairs completed. Over the last three (3) years we have 
spent approximately $58,445. There are still several major repairs that need to be done to the 
dozer at this time. We believe the dozer needs to be replaced and sold at auction, instead of 
spending more repair funds, as we have already spent more in repairs than what a new 
replacement dozer would cost.










